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To
All the Zonal General Secretaries,


Dear Comrades,
Supreme Court verdict on temporary employees.
This is further to our communication to you on 20th March, 2015 on the Supreme Court order on temporary employees; we have been receiving a number of enquiries on the issue of absorption of temporary employees.  We have already discussed this issue with the LIC management.  
As per the decision of the Court:
1. All temporary employees who worked for a period of 85 days in 2 years in Class III and 70 days in 3 years in Class IV cadre between 20.5.1985 to 21.6.2001 are to be absorbed in the permanent services.
2. Those who worked in between 1.1.1982 and 20.5.1985 and could not be absorbed earlier due to lesser number of days of work are also eligible provided they acquired the qualifying number of days in the subsequent period before 26.6.2001.
We are aware that our divisional units have filed a number of such cases in the CGIT in 1991.  Therefore, the divisional units may be advised to trace those records for ready reference.  They may also be advised to collect the details from those who are eligible as per the Court decision if they approach us. This will help us to suitably react after LIC decides on the issue.
With greetings,
Comradely yours,
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